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“And, behold, thou shalt conceive in thy womb, and bring forth a son, and shalt call his name JESUS.”  Luke 1:31  

The Episcopal Church of the Annunciation   

 

 
 

 

 
 

Check out our Web site to find latest  
newsletter, calendar, sermons and more. 
Thank you to Scott Clements for his help 
in keeping website information updated.  

OPPORTUNITIES TO PARTICIPATE IN OUR 
PARISH LIFE  

 
Non perishable food needed. 

Bring your Items into the Narthex or Church office. 
 

In Person Worship  
There will be an 8:00 am, 10:30 am & 5:00 pm service. Please  

respond each week to Dorsey McMichael’s email or give  
her or the church office a call to reserve your time slot.  

 

Annunciation Sunday Worship Will Continue on Facebook  
If you do not wish to attend, the service will continue to be  
live-streamed via Annunciation’s Facebook. Join us LIVE  

by clicking here on Facebook every Sunday at 10:30  
for worship, or catch us later for the recorded service! 

 

Rev. Denise Vacation 
December 30 -January 9. 

  
Office Closed 

December 30 - January 3rd. 
 

The Second Sunday after Christmas Day 
January 3, Morning Prayer at 10:30 am. 

No 8:00 am or 5:00 pm service. 
 

De-Greening of the Church  
The Christmas decorations will need to come down  
Tuesday, Jan. 5 & Wednesday, Jan. 6. If you can  
help, please let Karen know in the church office 

 

 Sunday School for Youth 
via Zoom with Jane Hall. Sundays at 3:30 pm. 

 

 Continuing the Advent Study ‘Walking the Way of Love’ 
Wednesday January 13 and 20, 6:00 pm via Zoom. 

 

Vestry Meeting 
Monday, January 25, at 5:30 pm.  

 
Annual Meeting 

Sunday, January 31, 2021 after the 10:30 service. 

https://www.facebook.com/annunciation.vidalia


 

 

  
Dear People of Annunciation, 
 
Several years ago I found a wonderful book titled Christmas Stories for the Heart. This book 
is filled with tender and uplifting short Christmas Stories written by a variety of well-known Christian  
writers. I would like to share one of these stories with you written by Heywood Broun titled ‘Frankincense 
and Myrrh.’ 
 
Once there were three kings in the East and they were wise men. They read the heavens and they saw 
a certain strange star by which they knew that in a distant land the King of the world was to be born. The 
star beckoned to them and they made preparations for a long journey. 
 
From their palaces they gathered rich gifts, gold and frankincense and myrrh. Great sacks of precious 
stuffs were loaded upon the backs of the camels which were to bear them on their journey. Everything 
was in readiness, but one of the wise men seemed perplexed and would not come at once to join his  
two companions, who were eager and impatient to be on their way in the direction indicated by the star. 
 
They were old, these two kings, and the other wise man was young. When they asked him he could  
not tell why he waited. He knew that his treasuries had been ransacked for rich gifts for the King of 
Kings. It seemed that there was nothing more which he could give, and yet he was not content. He  
made no answer to the old men who shouted to him that the time had come. The camels were impatient 
and swayed and snarled. The shadows across the desert grew longer. And still the young king sat and 
thought deeply. 
 
At length he smiled, and he ordered his servants to open the great treasure sack upon the back of the 
first of his camels. Then he went into a high chamber to which he had not been since he was a child.   
He rummaged about and presently came out and approached the caravan. In his hand he carried  
something which glinted in the sun. The kings thought that he bore some new gift more rare and  
precious than any which they had been able to find in all their treasure rooms. They bent down to  
see, and even the camel drivers peered from the backs of the great beasts to find out what it was  
which gleamed in the sun. They were curious about this last gift for which all the caravan had waited. 
 
And the young king took a toy from his hand and placed it upon the sand. It was dog tin, painted white 
and speckled with black spots. Great patches of paint had worn away and left the metal clear, and that 
was why the toy shone in the sun as if it had been silver. The youngest of the wise men turned a key in 
the side of the little black and white dog and then he stepped aside so that the kings and the camel  
drivers could see. The dog leaped high in the air and turned a somersault. He turned another and  
another and then fell over upon his side and lay there with a painted grin upon his face. 
 
A child, the son of a camel driver, laughed and clapped his hands, but the kings were stern. They  
rebuked the youngest of the wise men and he paid no attention but called to his chief servant to make 
the first of all the camels kneel. Then he picked up the toy of tin and, opening the treasure sack, placed 
his last gift with his own hands in the mouth of the sack so that it rested safely upon the soft bags of  
incense. 
 
“What folly has seized you?” cried the eldest of the wise men. “Is this a gift to bear to the King of Kings  
in the far country?” and the young man answered and said: “For the King of Kings there are gifts of  
great richness, gold and frankincense and myrrh. “But this,” he said, “is for the child in Bethlehem.” 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 
With the love of Christ, 
 
Denise+ 



 

 

 

 Annual Meeting Sunday, January 31, 2021 

The Annual Meeting is an important moment in the life of an Episcopal Church. As a denomination, 

we are governed by our members. Members are those 16 and older who have been baptized or  

confirmed in the Episcopal Church. If baptism or confirmation did not happen at Annunciation, then  

a letter of Transfer from another Episcopal Church is needed. At the Annual Meeting, we make  

important decisions together. We elect members of our vestry. Vestry members are representatives  

of the parish with specific responsibilities by the canons of the Episcopal Church. They share  

leadership responsibilities with the rector. Also, during the annual meeting, the parish receives reports 

from ministries, the treasurer, and a “State of the Church” report from the rector. 

Watch for additional information as to how we will conduct the meeting and the voting for new 

vestry members. 

 
 Nominations for Vestry 2021 

 
Victoria Bausch 

My name is Victoria Miller Bausch. I was born in Maryland and raised in South Florida. I am a “Cradle 

Episcopal”, having been baptized as a baby in the Episcopal faith. As a child, I was the youngest  

acolyte in my church and served as an acolyte until I graduated high school, something I took sincere 

pride in. My parents instilled a strong sense of faith in me and I have carried that forward in my growth 

as an Episcopalian.  Prior to joining Annunciation in 2019, I was a member and LEM/Lector at Christ 

Episcopal Church in Dublin. Since I have become a member of Annunciation, I have been active as 

an LEM and Lector, I am part of the Daughters of the King and my son Anderson, is an Acolyte. I am 

excited to continue to grow in my faith and contribute to my church home.  Becoming a member of the 

Vestry will be a great opportunity for me to serve the church I love. My son, Anderson, is 15 years old 

and a freshman in high school. I have been married to my husband, Matthew, for three years and I 

have 4 stepdaughters. I am a Licensed Clinical Social Worker and I supervise a mental health mobile 

crisis team and also teach at Thomas University.  

 
Victoria 

 
Frank Champion 

Frank was born to Jacob and Beccy Champion in 1985.They moved to Vidalia from Birmingham, 

Alabama when he was in the fifth grade. After graduating from Robert Toombs Christian Academy, 

Frank attended the University of the South—Sewanee, where he received a Bachelor’s in English  

Literature and began attending Episcopal services.  He then taught high school literature for the next 

decade, serving at Thomas Jefferson Academy and returning to his alma mater RTCA.  During this 

time, he met his wife Kristen, and they were married at Annunciation on March 28, 2015 by Fr. Reed. 

They now have two children, Lillian,  age four and Alison, age one. Professionally, Frank moved on 

from teaching and now owns Goin’ Postal in downtown Vidalia, and owns a contracting business  

focusing on small-jobs and handyman work overlooked by large construction firms. In addition to  

serving as our Treasurer, Frank also serves on the Habitat for Humanity Board of Directors and on the 

Brewton Parker Advisory Board. 

 
Frank 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 The Christmas Flowers are given to the Glory of God by… 

 

The Altar flowers are given to the Glory of God, in memory of Angela Beckworth 

Paine, by her family. 

 
The John Roller Family, in Memory of Loved Ones. 

 
Chuck and Beverly Thompson, in Thanksgiving for our Family and Friends.  

 
Larry & Susan Threlkeld, In Memory of our Parents and in Thanksgiving for our children and  

grandchildren . Anna & Jason Bring, Paul & Ansley Threlkeld, Mary Lawson, Jeb, Hughes,  

Ella Banks and Hamp. 

 
Jerry & Terry Yates, in Memory of Ruth and J.W. “Buddy” Jenkins and Keith M. Yates. 

 
Fernando & Karen Hidalgo, in Thanksgiving for our children and grandchildren. 

 
Ann Bowman, In Memory of my husband Ron Bowman, My Parents Joseph and Katherine Fazio  

and in thanksgiving for my children, grandchildren and great grandchildren. 

 
Jane Hall, in Memory of Latrelle Stockton. 

 
Twalla Haley, in Memory of Hollis, Louise & Doye Truesdell.  

 
Hughes and Sherron Threlkeld, in Thanksgiving for our families, friends, neighbors and our Church. 

 
The Very Rev. Denise Vaughn, in Thanksgiving for family. 

Thank You’s……  
    
Thank you to all who donated money and purchased gifts for the 

Angel Tree. We were able to help eight families this Christmas.  

Pictured is Mark Quigley receiving the Angel Tree gifts at the  

Salvation Army. 

 
Karen and Fred Warnock for the lovely Christmas trees they  

donated to the Church. They were truly a sight to behold.  

 
Jack Dell, Harry Moses and the Warnock’s or delivering and  

setting up our beautiful Christmas trees. 

 
Everyone who participated in the greening of the Church,  

especially Karen Warnock, Rebecca Miller, Jack & Lynette Dell & 

Dr. David Paine. 

 
To everyone who donated to help purchase our Video Live Streaming Equipment. We collected 

$4,390.00. Total cost of equipment was $4,928.00.  



 

 

 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    
 

 1 
 

Office Closed 

2 

3 The Second Sunday after  
Christmas Day 
 
10:30 am Morning Prayer 
 
Live-steam 
10:30 am Morning Prayer 
 
 
 
Rev. Denise Vacation 

4 
 
 
 
Rev. Denise  
Vacation 

5 
 
 
 
Rev.  
Denise  
Vacation 

6 
 
 
 
Rev. Denise  
Vacation 

7 
 
Office Closed 
 
Rev. Denise  
Vacation 

8 
 
Office Closed 
 
Rev.  
Denise’s Day 
off 
 
 

9 
 
 
 
Rev.  
Denise  
Vacation 

10 The First Sunday after the  

Epiphany 
 
8:00 am Holy Eucharist Rt. II 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist Rt. II 
5:00 pm Holy Eucharist Rt. II 
 
Live-steam 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist Rt. II 

11 12 13 

 
Continuing  
Advent  
Bible 
Study  
‘Walking 
the Way of 
Love’ 6:00 
pm via 
zoom. 

14 

 
Office Closed 

15 

 
Office Closed 
 
Rev.  
Denise’s Day 
off 

16 

17 The Second Sunday after  
The Epiphany 
 
8:00 am Holy Eucharist Rt. II 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist Rt. II 

5:00 pm Holy Eucharist Rt. II 
 
Live-steam 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist Rt. II 

18 19 20 
 
 
Continuing  
Advent  

Bible 
Study  
‘Walking 
the Way of 
Love’ 6:00 
pm via 
zoom. 

21 
 
Office Closed 

22 
 
Office Closed 
 
Rev.  

Denise’s Day 
off 

23 

24 The Third Sunday after the  
Epiphany  
 
8:00 am Holy Eucharist Rt. II 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist Rt. II 
5:00 pm Holy Eucharist Rt. II 
 
Live-steam 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist Rt. II 

 
 

25 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Vestry  

Meeting 
5:30 pm 

26 27 28 
 
Office Closed 

29 
 
Office Closed 
 
Rev.  
Denise’s Day 
off 

30 

31 The Fourth Sunday after 
the Epiphany 
 

Annual Meeting after the 

10:30 service  
 
8:00 am Holy Eucharist Rt. II 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist Rt. II 
5:00 pm Holy Eucharist Rt. II 
 

Live-steam 
10:30 am  
 
 

      

    January 2020 



 

 

 

       Outreach Opportunity’s  
 
Non perishable Food Needed For Our Pantry 
In need of canned or boxed food items to give to those in need.  
Bring your food items into the Narthex or Church Office. 
 
Little Free Library 
Is a nonprofit organization that inspires a love of reading, builds community, and sparks creativity by  
fostering neighborhood book exchanges around the world. Through Little Free Library book exchanges, 
millions of books are exchanged each year, profoundly increasing access to books for readers of all ages.  
 
Victoria Bausch and her son, Anderson decided to build a Little Free Library after her mother died, in 
memory of her love to read to them. We are very fortunate that Victoria and Anderson wanted to place 
their Little Free Library on our church grounds. It is located to the left of the main driveway as you enter 
the church grounds and it is filled with books. Please get the word out so others may know the joy of 
reading. 
 
Monthly Outreach Contributions 
Each month we generously donate $50 to the United Way and to the Salvation Army and $100 to J.D. 
Dickerson Backpack Buddies program during the school year. Anyone that wishes to add to any of our 
monthly donations may do so. 
 

Refuge needs list:  
Walmart gift cards, ladies and children pajamas (all sizes), underwear and socks (all sizes), baby diapers 
& pull-ups (all sizes), personal hygiene items, alarm clocks, portable cribs, white towels and wash cloths, 
white twin size sheet sets, bath soap, feminine hygiene products, baby needs, cleaning supplies, alcohol,  
Q-tips, alarm clocks, toilet paper, paper towels, laundry detergent, Lysol wipes, baby monitors. 
 

Soaps needs list:  
Dry puppy and dog food (Purina or Pedigree), towels and blankets (gently used okay), cleaning products: 
bleach, paper towels, dawn, leashes & collars-all sizes, Tractor Supply or Walmart gift cards. 
 
The Saint Frances Memorial Garden  
Believing that all life is sacred and that God honors our love and care for His creatures, the Episcopal 
Church of the Annunciation dedicates a place on the church grounds for the final resting place for the 
ashes of beloved companion animals. Personalized engraved pet memorial step stone 7.5” diameter In 
Loving Memory may be purchased. All monetary donations will go to SOAPS. For more information or to 
arrange a memorial service, please contact the church office at: 912-537-3776. Please get the word out 
that this is available to all in our community of Vidalia. 
   
Flower and Sanctuary Lamp Charts are posted in the Narthex 
Flowers at the altar add such beauty to our worship. We are in need of people to sign up for flowers on 
Sunday, the cost is $50.  View the Flower Chart in the hall way for available dates. When you sign up for 
flowers, remember to state “in honor, thanksgiving, or in memory of” and the person’s name(s). Make 
checks payable to Annunciation, earmarked “flowers” indicating your date. Flower Guild Members needed 
to make flower arrangements for Sundays worship. If interested, contact the Church office. 
 
Sanctuary Lamps are $10:  
To sponsor, see the Lamp Chart in the church hall way: in honor of, thanksgiving for or in memory of  
a loved one. Make checks payable to Annunciation, ear marked for “Sanctuary Lamp” indicating your  
date(s).  



 

 

 

Our Parish Prayer List 
 

We pray for the safety and security of 
The United States of America and especially those serving our country: Sarah Rosser cousin of the Jenkins and Yates families,  
now serving in the military. Samantha Leamy, Anne Childers daughter serving in the U.S. Air Force. 

Missionaries:  Dennis & Donna Reed in Malawi, Africa. 

We add to the Prayer List this week 

We continue Prayers for 
Curt McMichael and family, for comfort and healing. 
Chuck Thompson, for healing. 
Grace Alexander for comfort and healing. 
Tom and Betty Jo Sadler & family for continued healing. 
The Very Rev. Denise’s Mom Flo Baldwin, for comfort and healing. 
Mark Quigley, friend of Jane Hall for comfort and healing. 
JoAnne, for healing.  
Quinten Turpin, for comfort and healing. 
Todd Alexander, for healing. 
Cole Teza, for healing. 
Judy McVey, for comfort and healing. 
Samantha Leamy, Granddaughter of Ann Childers, for comfort and healing. 
Teresa Smith, friend of Beverly Thompson, for comfort and healing. 
Linda McDilda, friend of Beverly Thompson & Jane Hall  for comfort and healing. 
Jack & Pat Childers, for comfort and healing. 
Mitchell Anderson, father to Crystal Anderson, for comfort and healing. 
Felicia Adams, friend of Beverly Thompson, for strength and comfort. 
Essia Howell and daughter Kelly for comfort and God’s intervention. 
Jayne Brown, friend of Wes Chapman, for healing. 
Fran Williams, for comfort and healing. 
Andrea Weisnewski, daughter to Sue Nickl, friend of Jerry & Terry Yates, for comfort and healing. 
Nathan Dayan, friend of Wes Chapman, for comfort and healing. 
Sue Nickl, friend of the Yates, for healing and comfort.  

Prayers for those who suffer with long-term illness 
Danny Bowen, brother of Beverly Thompson, for comfort & healing. 
Michael Bowen, brother of Beverly Thompson, for comfort & healing. 
Mary Thompson, Chuck Thompson’s sister for healing. 
Lisa Moore, for comfort and healing. 
Blanche Reaves, mother of Glenn Reaves, for comfort and healing. 
Christopher Bowen, Beverly Thompson’s nephew, for healing.  
Johanna Derrick, for healing. 
Barbee Adams for healing. 
Rob Bowen, Beverly Thompson’s nephew for comfort and healing. 
Cindy Gicas, for comfort and healing. 
Jimmy Gillis, for comfort and healing, and his wife Justine, who is his caregiver.  

Prayers for those who suffer from age related illnesses, and for the care-givers  
Betty Embry, Abigail Embry’s mom, for strength and comfort. 
Donna Roberson, for comfort and healing. 
Carolyn Sodergren, Margaret Fullam’s mom for comfort and healing. 
Patton Gillis, and for care-giver, Karen Gillis.  
Patricia Gillis, mother of Patrice Jordan and Charles Gillis, for comfort and healing. 
Mildred Moore, mother of Lisa Moore for comfort and healing. 
Ann Bowman, for comfort and healing. 
Ruth Hopkins, Sherron Threlkeld’s mom, for comfort and healing. 
If you know of someone who should be added or removed from the list, please contact the Church office:  537-3776 or theannunciation@bellsouth.net . 

January Birthdays:   
Matthew Norton 2nd; Charlie Jordan 3rd; John Ladson 4th; Ilsa Figuaro 9th; David Rice 19th; 
Ginny Threlkeld 19th; Madison Storkamp 21st; Frank Champion 27th; Mary Margaret Barbee 
30th; Alex Logan 30th. 
 
January Anniversaries:   
Matthew and Christina Storkamp. 



 

 

 

Vestry Meeting Minutes – Annunciation – November 23, 2020 at 5:30 pm 
Members Present:  The Very Reverend Denise Vaughn, Jack Dell, Jerry Yates, Rebecca Miller, 
Dorsey McMichael 
Members Absent:  Teresa Barrera-Edge, Matt Storkamp 
Treasurer Present: Frank Champion; Clerk Present:  Beverly Thompson; Deacon Absent: Rev. 
Dcn. Burt Derrick 
Meeting opened by Rev. Denise with prayer. 
Study of Acts 26 was completed; meeting was held in the Parish Hall with social distancing and masks due to coro-
navirus. 
Vestry Meeting minutes for October 2020 (held 11/1/2020) were reviewed; Jerry moved to approve minutes, 2nd by 
Rebecca, motion passed. 
Treasurer’s Report: (Frank) October 2020 Financial Report was reviewed.  Income for October was $7799; October 
expenses total was $12,843 with a deficit of $5044.  Year to date actual deficit is $24,638.  Restricted funds balance is 
$39,606.  Frank continues to pursue a copy of the governing document for the BOA Investment Fund.  Jack moved to 
approve the October Financial Report, 2nd by Rebecca, motion passed. 
Senior Warden’s Report: (Rebecca) Pine straw has been placed in the beds; planter has been planted; roses have 
been trimmed.  The plan to have wood from the Live Oak Tree treated, milled, and a bench built in memory of Rev. 
Ron Southerland was further discussed.  Curt McMichael may build the bench; Ed Wonn may take care of the treat-
ment and milling of the wood.  Rebecca will talk with the involved parties to coordinate. 
Junior Warden’s Report: (Jack) Jack thanked Rebecca for doing a very good job placing pine straw in the beds.  He 
presented a document with a list of long-range projects for grounds and buildings that may be considered for comple-
tion in the next two or three years.  Jack also gave an update on the video live-streaming project.  Installation of the 
equipment was completed on November 19, 2020.  Rev. Denise and Christina Storkamp have received training on 
how to operate the equipment.  Hopefully the system will be up and running next Sunday. 
Dorsey and Beverly gave a report on Diocesan Convention which they attended virtually on November 6th and 7th.   It 
was a different experience as the Diocese of Georgia carried out their first attempt at holding a virtual convention due 
to the pandemic. There were some glitches, but mostly the convention ran smoothly and was an enjoyable experi-
ence.  Many subjects were discussed, committee reports were shared, and several positions were filled by election.   
Bishop Logue reported that about 1/2 of our 69 congregations in the Diocese of Georgia are meeting for worship in 
some way; about 1/4 or 1/3 of our congregations have not participated in worship since March, online or otherwise.  
Bishop Logue’s primary call to each of us was to find ways to stay connected to each other and to Jesus; he wants us 
to remember that God will never leave us or forsake us. 
Deacon’s Report: Rev. Dcn. Burt continues to be absent due to work. 
Rector’s Report: (Rev. Denise) Rev. Denise shared the Diocese of Georgia’s Phase 1 Guidance for In-Person Wor-
ship, as revised on November 11, 2020.  The use of Prayer Books and bulletins will now be allowed.  The use of 
masks, social distancing, and hand sanitizer will continue.  The maximum number of people allowed for indoor ser-
vices remains the same.  No congregational singing is permitted indoors.  The vestry is encouraged to closely monitor 
outbreaks of COVID-19 in our area and to make appropriate changes to worship services as needed. Our Church of-
fice will be closed on November 25 – 28 for Thanksgiving.  First Sunday of Advent is November 29, with Advent 
Wreaths, Angel Tree, and Youth Sunday.  Advent Bible Study via Zoom, “Walking the Way of Love”, will be held on 
December 2, 9, and 16 at 6 pm.  Greening of the Church is planned for December 21st and 22nd; time to be an-
nounced.  Fred and Karen Warnock are donating 2 cedar trees to be used in the church for Christmas.  Christmas 
Eve Candlelight Services will be held at 4 pm, 6 pm, and 10:30 pm; sign up for services with Dorsey McMichael.  An-
nual meeting will be held Sunday, 1/31/2021; voting may occur by mail in order to achieve a quorum, due to pan-
demic.  Next Vestry Meeting will be December 21st at 5:30 pm. 
Business: 

Rebecca moved that a letter be written by Frank Champion to Canon Katie Easterling requesting a copy of the 
governing document for our BOA Investment Fund, including information about restrictions and rules regarding 
withdrawals from the fund; 2nd by Jack, motion passed. 

Frank Champion reported that 14 pledge cards have been submitted for 2021, with total giving pledged at this time 
in the amount of $90,900. 

Rector’s Health Insurance and HSA for 2021 was discussed.  Rev. Denise is changing to Medicare Health Insur-
ance beginning on January 1, 2021, which will result in some difference in cost.  This matter is tabled and will 
be discussed further at December vestry meeting, when more information is available for consideration. 

Ministry Area Reports:  Already covered during meeting. 
Meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer at 7:00 pm. 
Beverly Thompson 

Beverly Thompson, Clerk for the Vestry 
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Web Site:  http://www.annunciationvidalia.org 

Facebook Fan Page LIKE:  http://www.facebook.com/Annunciation-Episcopal-Church-Vidalia-GA 
 
SUNDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE: In-Person Sunday Service  
  8:00 am  Holy Eucharist-Old Sanctuary 
10:30 am  Holy Eucharist-New Sanctuary 
  5:00 pm  Holy Eucharist-Parrish Hall 

 

Mission Statement 

Mindful of God’s call to be His people, we, the parishioners of The Episcopal Church of the Annunciation,  

accept as our mission the growth and nurture of relationships with God, each other, and the community. 
 

Vision Statement 

Through our faith in God, Jesus, and the Holy Spirit, we hope, pray, and work to share Christ’s love and  

to make a positive difference in the lives of each other, our community, and the world. 

 

 

 8:00 am Lector 
 

8:00 Eucharistic  
     Minister 

10:30 a.m. Lector 10:30 a.m. Eucharistic Minister 

January 3 No Service No Eucharist Larry Threlkeld No Eucharist 

January 10 Donnie Alderman Rebecca Miller Victoria Bausch Jack Dell 

January 17 Twalla Haley        Rebecca Miller Hugh Jordan Harry Moses 

January 24 Donnie Alderman Rebecca Miller Christina Storkamp Beverly Thompson 

January 31 Twalla Haley Rebecca Miller Youth Beverly Thompson 

 Altar Guild Ushers Acolyte Alms 

January 3 Jackie Moses Dorsey McMichael 
Jack Dell 

Madison Storkamp  

January 10 Lynette Dell Dorsey McMichael 
Hugh Jordan 

Anderson Bausch 
 

 

January 17 Susan Threlkeld Dorsey McMichael 
Jerry Yates 

Madison Storkamp  

January 24 Anne Roller Dorsey McMichael 
Jack Dell 

Josiah Perez  

January 31 Christie Roller Dorsey McMichael 
Hugh Jordan 

Sarah Solis  

 Special Reception Coffee or LUNCH Collection Counters 

January 3  To be determined on Sunday 

January 10  To be determined on Sunday 

January 17  To be determined on Sunday 

January 24  To be determined on Sunday 

January 31  To be determined on Sunday 

DECEMBER 2020 SUNDAY SERVER SCHEDULE 


